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Council Tax 2016/17 
 
The Parish Council has set 

its budget for the next financial year and kept 
the precept the same as for 2015/16 which 
means that the Council Tax will be, for the 
fifth year running, £54.98 per household per 
Band D property. 
 
The Government has changed the way in 
which Council Tax is charged, effectively 
reducing the tax base.  To offset this Cheshire 
West and Chester (CWaC) Council has 
provided a grant of £4,252, the amount equal 
to the tax base reduction for this Council. 
 
The Parish Council has asked CWaC Council 
for a Parish Precept of £62,214 for 2016/17.  
The Parish Council’s budget amounts to 
£81,653.  How it is to be spent is set out 
below: 
 
Council Budget 2016/17 Allocation 
Budget Head £ 
Finance and General 
Purposes 32,650 
Golden Jubilee Park 26,023 
Neighbourhood Plan 2,000 
Community Facilities Fund 6,000 
Police Community Support 
Officer 11,980 
Contingency 3,000 
Total 81,653 

 
This budget can be viewed in more detail 
online at: 
http://www.saughall.gov.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2016/01/Budget-Council-
held-on-2016-01-11.pdf 
 
 
 

Music in the Park - 
Saturday, 11 June 
2016 from 2-10pm 
 
Once again plans are 
afoot in order to hold a 
musical extravaganza in 
the Golden Jubilee Park on Fiddlers Lane. 
 
If last year was anything to go by, it will be an 
event you cannot afford to miss!  So please 
save the date. 
 
The Greyhound Inn 
 

 
There is exciting news from the Greyhound 
Inn - YOUR Local Village Pub and 
Restaurant has many new exciting ideas, 
enhancing its “Great British-style Food and 
Locally Brewed Cask Ale ethos”.  Every day 
of the week there are special lunchtime offers, 
along with themed evenings, and a British 
Tapas menu, not to mention the already 
'famed' Sunday Lunch! 
 
The Greyhound is confident that it’s 
seasonally changing food offering, described 
as traditional with a contemporary modern 
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twist, has been developed using local 
suppliers and produce, and is outstanding.  
The Greyhound’s cask ales include its very 
own "Woof Woof".  There is also an excellent 
wine list.  There is also regular live 
entertainment and Thursday Quiz Nights.  
These are all sure to please. 
 

The Greyhound Inn was taken over by Oulton 
Stewart 6 months or so ago, and now with a 
new General Manager Martin and highly 
trained and forward thinking Chefs, has an 
ongoing commitment to internal and external 
refurbishment, as well as plans for the 
redevelopment of outside land and storage 
buildings for local community use. 
 
The new Management Team promises you a 
Great Pub worthy of a Great Village, both now 
and in the future! 
 
Loving the Food and Drink... 
 

 
Find out more and stay in touch via the 
website at www.GreyhoundSaughall.com 
 
Christmas Lights  
 
The switching on of the Saughall Christmas 
Lights was a great success attended by a 

record number of villagers. Saughall Rotary 
played a marvellous part with the Santa 
Parade and the school children then sang 
Christmas Carols which were enchanting.  
 

 
 
There then followed a Christmas Market in 
the Vernon Institute which was very well 
supported and WI Members kindly helped 
serve refreshments. 
 
Jeanne Storrar 
Tel No: 880226 
Email: jeannestorrar@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Christmas Lights - Sponsorship 

 
The initiative was very well received by 
residents of the Village; the only problem was 
they were not turned on early enough so that 
young children could see them as well.  This 
was remedied as soon as we were able to get 
the contractor to attend at their busiest time of 
year. 

At the January Parish Council meeting it was 
agreed to extend the number of Christmas 
lights in 2016.  If we are able to attract 
funding from local businesses/charities to 
sponsor the installation, the Council will 
‘Match-fund’ any such donation. 

The Council is asking for a one of donation to 
sponsor a lamppost of £450 and the Council 
will fund the ongoing rental costs out of its 
Christmas Lights Budget. If you are interested 
in sponsoring one or more lamppost please 
contact Shirley Hudspeth at 
clerk@saughall.gov.uk or Councillor Alan 
Bailey 
alanbailey89@btinternet.com 
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Christmas Lights Competition – 
Results 
 
In November last year you were invited to 
‘Light up your house for Christmas’ in 
celebration of our new Christmas Lights 
initiative in Church Road this year. 
 
On the evening of Friday, 18 December, 
Councillors Alan Bailey, Kathy Ford and 
Andrew Warrington, plus our very own PCSO, 
Lauren Davies (to keep us in order) drove 
around the entire village, covering every 
Road, Close and Avenue in the Parish driving 
over 10 miles.  We were very impressed by 
the 40 + houses who decorated the outside of 
their homes with Christmas lights and 
decorations, inflatables and even some with 
their own sound system. 
 
It was tough choice but we made a short list 
of three houses, revisited and declared the 
winner as 8, Darlington Crescent, Saughall, 
the home of Ron and Jean Stuart.  Their prize 
was to be presented with a £50 meal voucher 
for the Greyhound Inn, provided by the Parish 
Council. 
 
Councillor Alan Bailey 
alanbailey89@btinternet.com 
 
Annual Christmas Band Concert 
 

The Annual Christmas Band Concert in the 
Vernon Institute was a wonderful start to the 
Christmas Festivities and an excellent varied 
programme was provided by the Royal 
Buckley Town Band.  We were also treated to 
its member’s great sense of humour. 
 
If you have not had the pleasure of attending 
this annual treat, please make sure you don’t 
miss it this year.  The Concert always takes 
place on the first Sunday in December.  

Details will be publicised nearer the time. 
 
Jeanne Storrar 
Tel No: 880226 
Email: jeannestorrar@hotmail.co.uk 
 

New 
Community and 
Sports 
Facilities 
 
We have reported in 

this Newsletter on a regular basis on progress 
being made with the proposal to build a brand 
new Community and Sports Pavilion in the 
Golden Jubilee Park to replace the existing 
Uniformed Groups’ Headquarters which is 
coming to the end of its useful life. 
 
Lots of hard work has been put into this but 
unfortunately, despite best endeavours, it  
has not been possible for the Committee 
leading the project, to attract the external 
funding required from grant providers for the 
new build to go ahead.  There remains a 
massive short fall so sadly, the Committee 
has decided to disband.   
 
A new approach is now being considered.  
We have not given up hope!  One day this 
project will come to fruition and to this end the 
planning permission granted for a three year 
period on 20 June 2013 will not be allowed to 
lapse.  The Council is to re-apply for it and will 
pay the costs.     
 
At a Special meeting on Wednesday, 17 
February 2016 to consider all aspects of the 
project and to determine the way forward, the 
Council agreed, unanimously, that it remained 
committed to the provision of a new 
community building in the village.  It resolved 
to work with any group of people that comes 
forward, who is willing and able to progress 
the project.  This will include exploring the 
legal issues, community governance issues, 
ownership issues and compiling and 
submitting successful funding applications to 
external funders.  
 
If you or a group of you are community 
minded, would like to work with the Council on 
this Project to steer the way to the end result 
which is the new building in situ in the Golden 
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Jubilee Park in the not too distant future, 
please contact the Clerk or any Member of 
the Council. 
 
Pear Tree Farm, Hermitage Road, 
Saughall – Proposed Housing 
Development 
 
At the December Parish Council meeting, Mr 
Mike Bell, Director of Bell Developments used 
the Public Speaking time to inform the 
Council and members of the public that his 
company had purchased Pear Tree Farm with 
the intention of applying for planning 
permission to develop a number of housing 
units on the site. He produced an artist 
impression of the site outlining 33 such units 
but emphasised that this was just a drawing 
and before any official plans were submitted 
his company wished to fully consult with the 
Council and the local community as to their 
views and any concerns. 
 
Bell Developments, based in Mollington are a 
local company with strong family ties to 
Saughall they wanted to fully consult and to 
that end Mike Bell suggested that a Public 
Meeting be convened at the earliest 
opportunity, before they met with their 
Architect to draw up official plans for 
submission to Cheshire West and Chester 
Council’s (CWaC) Planning Committee. 
 
Bells have partnered a local builder from 
Ewloe called ANWYL Homes 
www.anwyl.co.uk – they are currently 
developing a site in Thackeray Drive, Vicars 
Cross, Chester. 
 
Public Meeting held at 6pm on Monday 11 
January 2016 
 
Attended by 25 residents, David and Mike 
Bell, and Parish Councillors, there was an 
opportunity for all present to speak personally 
to the developers and view the sketch-plans 
and lay-out plans of various housing units.  It 
was stressed again by the developers that no 
plans had yet been submitted to the Planning 
Authority and that Bells were very interested 
to hear the views of the public and were open 
to suggestions prior to meeting with their 
Architects the following Thursday. 
 

The matters discussed at the meeting 
covered a wide range of topics, including: 
 
• Saughall is protected by the Green Belt. 
• Traffic volumes and speed along 

Hermitage Road. 
• Access from 3 new properties directly onto 

Hermitage Road. 
• Drainage issues, current and in the future. 
• Allocation of new housing to local people. 
• Any new residents to be made aware that 

this is an active farming community.  
• Broadband coverage in the area is already 

weak and any new properties would make 
this worse. 

• Length of time that the development would 
take to complete and disruption to locality. 

• Preference to have bungalows fronting 
onto Hermitage Road to match the 
existing properties. 

• Availability of School places for new 
residents, who would be in competition 
with existing parishioners. 

• Impact on ‘Village Ambience’. 
 
Following the meeting Bell Developments 
informed the Council that they would be 
‘cleaning the site to make it safer and to 
expose the concrete for drainage calculations 
to be made’; this does not mean that any 
building work has started on site. 
 
A full planning application will be submitted to 
CWaC in the near future when all residents 
and the Parish Council (as a Statutory 
Consultee) will be formally invited to make 
any comments, prior to any decision being 
taken.  The Council will keep residents in 
informed on this development.  If you wish to 
be included in any circulations please provide 
your email and contact details to the Clerk. 
 
Councillor Alan Bailey 
alanbailey89@btinternet.com 
 

Clean Up Saughall Day – 
Saturday, 5 March 2016 
As part of The Queen's 90th 
birthday celebrations, the 

‘Clean for The Queen’ 
campaign aims to inspire a million people to 
make the places where they live more 
beautiful by removing litter. 
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 This campaign is asking local community 
groups and organisations to register to take 
part and organise litter events themselves. 

 
Please come and help.  We will meet at the 
Vernon Institute at 9am.  We will allocate 
roads to all and be finished by lunch time.  
We will provide black bags.  Everyone should 
bring their own gloves; pick up sticks and hi-
vis jackets or vests if they have them. All bags 
should be returned to the Vernon Institute on 
completion where they will be disposed of. 
 
Andrew Errington 
andrew.errington3@virgin.net 
 
Allotments 
 
The Parish Council has 
a stated aim to provide 
allotments to any 
resident who would like the facility. 
 
Allotments provide access to fresh, nutritious 
and safely grown fruit and vegetables.  They 
can help build communities, encourage a fit  
and healthy lifestyle and promote social 
interaction amongst gardeners. 
 
Currently, the allotments behind the Old 
Vicarage are fully subscribed and we have 
been made aware of a waiting list consisting 
of 12 individuals who we will be writing to in 
the near future to ascertain if they are still 
interested in taking on an allotment, we will 
then investigate any suitable land that may be 
available within the Parish for the Council to 
lease for this purpose. 
 
Should any Saughall resident be interested 
and wish to be placed on this waiting list for 
an allotment please make contact with either 
Councillors Alan Bailey  
alanbailey89@btinternet.com 
or Andrew Warrington, 
andrewwarrington@hotmail.com who are the 
responsible officers for both Footpaths and 
Allotments. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Golden 
Jubilee Park  
 
The Council has 
agreed to work in 
partnership with 
Cheshire West 
and Chester 
(CWaC) Council to improve the play and 
leisure offer in the Park. 
 
Two detailed site master plans have been 
produced, to enable comparisons to be made 
along with other material and this is currently 
being consulted upon.   
 
Individual Members have arranged a number 
of consultation exercises with interested 
parties and groups in the village.  There was 
also a consultation meeting was held at the 
Vernon Institute on Monday, 1 February 2016 
and another one is planned for Monday, 7 
March 2016 beginning at 7pm also at the 
Vernon Institute. 
 
CWaC is charging the Council £2,000 for its 
help and support with this project. 
 
This detailed master planning process is 
designed to generate fuller discussion at the 
consultation stage and will be much more 
effective at drawing out the aspirations of the 
local community, whilst identifying the issues 
that the final scheme should address. 
 
PCSO Lauren 
Davies Reports 
 
During the last few 
months the previous 
increase in shed 
breaks has reduced. 
With none reported in 
the village between 
mid-December and 
mid-January. Although 
this specific type of crime has recently 
decreased locally it is always beneficial to 
ensure that property is secure and to remain 
vigilant. 
 
Over the Christmas period though there were 
a couple of incidents of a suspicious nature. 
These included leaving strange markings on 



Page 6 

or next to driveways.  Post – Christmas there 
have been no further incidents of this kind. If 
you are concerned about any issues please 
do not hesitate to phone 101 to report such 
an issue. 
 
PCSO Lauren Davies 
Lauren.Davies@cheshire.pnn.uk 
 
Home Watch 
 
Saughall first embraced 
Home Watch in 1983 shortly 
after the UK launch of this 
movement in Mollington, Chester. 
 
It was a movement started by individual 
groups of residents and neighbours to look 
out for each other and to work with the Police 
to report crime and suspicious occurrences, 
meeting in small groups representing up to 30 
houses.  Each street had their own co-
ordinator who invited their neighbours to 
become members and meet on a regular 
basis.  All groups in a local area had a central 
co-ordinator, linked to the Police and Parish 
Council. 
 
This Home Watch structure was adopted by 
most of the UK with thousands of groups 
being set up.  It has proved very successful in 
reducing crime and anti-social behaviour. 
 
However, by 2007 many groups had folded, 
possibly due to the changing nature of the 
neighbour relationship or because of the 
transient nature of people who do not 
necessarily know their neighbourhood terribly 
well.  Coupled with the massive growth of 
social media in all its forms including Email, 
Twitter and Facebook people seemed to 
prefer to communicate on a more remote 
basis, rather than to have neighbourhood 
meetings. 
 
Consequently, a new system of alerts which 
was totally inclusive needed to be introduced 
to suit the ever changing methods of 
communication. 
 
In Saughall we have approximately 1,400 
houses and 2,630 residents (2013 figures) of 
which there were 25% (762) who are 60 years 
of age and older, of which 258 were over 75.   
So any system of alerts must be designed to 

suit their needs.  Also, some residents use 
the internet and access emails. The majority 
of this group probably do not but are actively 
supported by family, carers or neighbours 
who could relay any important alerts to them. 
 
Home Watch 2016 

SCRAM 
Saughall CRime Alert Message 
This is the new name for a New Year   -   
SCRAM   -   Keep Crime out of Saughall. 
 
Alert message are sent via email to residents 
of Saughall, and surrounding areas, as the 
criminals do not respect boundaries. 
 
Initially alerts are sent out from and received 
back to one point.  The target is to obtain 200 
contacts in 2016 and at least one person in 
every Street, Road or Close in the Village.  
We will also encourage those in surrounding 
Parishes to participate to expand the system. 
 
The same alerts will be sent via Saughall 
Parish Council’s Twitter account which 
currently has 500 followers and will be run 
alongside the Cheshire Police Alert database 
at www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk 
 
The main aims are to: 
 
• To have a happy and safer community. 
• To Reduce Crime and the fear of Crime. 
• To provide re-assurance, encourage a 

flow of information and to engage the 
public of Saughall and beyond. 

• To further improve the quality of life for 
residents. 

 
This scheme has the active support of the 
Cheshire Constabulary.  All you have to do is 
provide your name, street name and email 
address to Councillor Alan Bailey or to our 
Police Community Support Officer (PCSO) 
Lauren Davies at  
lauren.davies@cheshire.pnn.police.uk or to 
any Parish Councillor.  
 
This new scheme was launched in January 
2016.  The system will ONLY be used to 
transmit important Crime based information 
and will not be used for any other purpose.  
Residents can unsubscribe at any time that 
they wish. 
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NEIGHBOURS CAN COME TOGETHER, 
VIRTUALLY, TO MAKE THEIR COMMUNITY 
SAFER 
 
So please consider joining us in this 
exciting new version of Home Watch in 
2016. 
 
We have collected names and the new 
system will become live as soon as we have 
resolved some issues we have with our email 
addresses and web-site entry. 
 
If you would like to register for this exciting 
initiative, please email your details to 
Alanbailey89@btinternet.com 
 
Councillor Alan Bailey 
 

When Does 
the Council 
Meet? 
 
The Council 

meets on a Monday at 7pm in the Vernon 
Institute on Church Road.  Meetings will be 
held on: 
 
• 4 April 
• 9 May (Annual Meeting) 
• 6 June 
• 4 July 
 
Notices for all Council meetings are posted on 
the Council’s notice boards and website.  
Agendas for meetings are always on deposit 
in the Co-op Store and posted on the 
Council’s website (www.saughall.gov.uk). 
 
Any resident on the Electoral Roll of Saughall 
or Shotwick Park is more than welcome to 
attend Council meetings. 
 
Waste and 
Recycling 
Collections 
 
When you put out your 
waste and recycling 
material for collection on 
a Monday please help keep Saughall tidy by 
making sure that it is anchored down and 
secure.  We do not want it to escape and be 

blown about the village.  Let’s try and keep 
Saughall litter free. 
 

Blocked Drains 
 
Some of the drains in Saughall 
are private facilities and the 
sewers are not adopted.  If they 
become blocked it is possible 

that they could flood.  One of the causes of 
blocked drains is that items e.g. indissoluble 
toilet sheets and other sanitary material are 
flushed down toilets. 
 
It is important to remember that only three 
things should be put down the loo: (the three 
Ps), Poo, Pee and Paper! 
 
Dog Fouling Nuisance 
 
We are receiving more and 
more complaints about the 
nuisance of dog fouling, particularly on 
Church Road.  The Council has a zero 
tolerance attitude towards these incidents and 
will not hesitate to take action against 
offending dog owners. 
 
Please pick up any mess left by your dog 
and/or act as an observer and report any 
incident that you see to us. The Council will 
seek assistance from Cheshire West and 
Chester Council in taking the necessary 
action against any dog owners who fail to 
clear up mess left by their animal. 
Also, please note that dogs are not 
allowed on the Golden Jubilee Park. 
 
Dog walkers and joggers urged to 
help track down leaks 
 
United Utilities has put out a special plea to 
pedestrians in a bid to help tackle leaks.  
 
The North West water company is 
encouraging dog walkers and joggers 
pounding the pavements with their pooches 
and playlists, to keep their eyes peeled for 
evidence of water leaks, and to report any 
suspicious puddles (but only non-canine 
related).  
 
Leakage reports can be made by: 
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• Calling free phone 0800 330033;  
• Using an online form at 

www.unitedutilities.com/report-a-leak 
• Tweeting the UU team @unitedutilities 

using hashtag #UULeakline 
 
A winter advice pack which can be 
downloaded from the United Utilities website 
������������	
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includes lots of information about keeping 
yourself and your home safe and warm during 
the cold snap. 

 
Golden Jubilee Park 
 
Please note that under no 
circumstances are horses 

allowed in the Park.  There hooves will 
destroy the sports pitches and the cricket 
square.  
 
Parked Cars on 
Pavements 
 
A good many residents have 
been complaining about the problems caused 
by inconsiderate parking on pavements. 
There are roads where it is difficult to avoid 
using the pavement to park but we ask 
motorists to please remember that they 
should leave ample room for wheelchairs and 
buggies to get through without resorting to 
using the road. If you see examples of 
vehicles parked in a way that is obstructive, 
please let the Police or your local Councillor 
know. 
 
Cheshire 
Police Alert 
 
Keep informed 
about what’s happening in your area. 
 
Cheshire Police Alert is the community 
messaging system brought to you by 
Cheshire Constabulary and servicing the 
whole of Cheshire. 
 
By registering with Cheshire Police Alert, you 
receive news and appeals, local crime 
information and crime prevention advice - 
direct to you as an e-mail, mobile text or voice 
message. 
 

Registering with this site is completely free, 
and not only allows you to receive messages 
about your local area, but also allows you to 
feed back information to your local policing 
teams to help them better police your 
neighbourhood. 
 
www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk 
 

How to Contact 
Cheshire Police 
 

 
Non-emergency calls 0845 4580000 
Only use 999 if…. 
There is danger to life. 
Violence is used or threatened. 
A serious crime is in progress or likely to 
occur. 
 
A suspect is nearby. 
There is a road traffic collision involving 
personal injury or danger to others. 
A vulnerable person needs urgent assistance. 
 

Lock it up  
 
A reminder that all property, 
including sheds, garages and 
vehicles, should always be kept 

securely locked.  Also, ensure you take 
precautions if you are going away perhaps 
with neighbours/friends opening and closing 
curtains or using timers for lights.  You could 
also let the PCSO know your emergency 
contact details. 
 
Litter Bins 
 
With the ever changing world 
of waste, it can make it difficult 
for anyone to understand how 
they should dispose of their 
litter.  However, it is easy for you now as Any 
Council Litter Bin Will Do. The message is a 
simple one. Whether dog waste, litter, 
cigarette butts or chewing gum; put it in your 
nearest Council litter bin. 
 
If you are walking your dog and there is a litter 
bin nearby, you can simply use this. If there is 
no nearby litter bin, take it home and dispose 
of it in your Council provided household waste 
bin. 
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Cheshire West and Chester Borough 
Council’s Responsive Service 
Guarantee 
 
Abandoned Vehicles – will be investigated 
by the end of the next working day. 
Business Waste Compliance – will be 
investigated by the end of the next working 
day. 
Racist or Abusive Graffiti – on relevant land 
will be removed or obliterated within 24 hours. 
Fly Posting – will be investigated and 
removed from relevant land within 2 working 
days. 
Fly Tipping – will be investigated by the end 
of the next working day and cleared within 2 
working days following completion of the 
investigation. 
Nuisance Vehicles – will be investigated 
within 2 working days. 
Dead Animals – will be removed from 
relevant land within 24 hours. 
Sharps/Drug Related Litter – will be removed 
from relevant land within 4 hours. 
Dog Fouling – will be removed from relevant 
land within 24 hours. 
Overflowing Bins – will be emptied by the 
end of the next working day. 
Damaged Street Furniture – will be 
investigated by the end of the next working 
day. The Tel: No. to ring is 0300 123 7026 
 

Saughall Cricket Club 
 
Are you retired and do you 
have a couple of hours to give 
each week during the 
summer?  If so, you could be 

part of the team at Saughall Cricket Club.  If 
you could offer any skills on a voluntary basis, 
please contact Ben Salisbury 
(bensalisb@gmail.com) for more details.  You 
will warmly accepted by the players and get a 
free season ticket to watch our squad as we 
battle for promotion on 3 fronts! 
 
Martin Huxley 
MHuxley@CDandPLtd.co.uk 
 
Saughall Uniformed Groups 
 
Thank you to all of the people who helped us 
to refurbish the Uniformed Groups’ 

Headquarters (known as the Scout Hut).  
Thankfully, it is now back up and running.  
Most Hut users have returned and we would 
welcome any other people who would like to 
hire the Hall. 
 
Tony Summers 
Chairman of SUGs 
tony.bea@btinternet.com 
 
Beavers – Mondays, 5 – 6pm 
Age: 6 – 8 
Tel: 881348 
Scouts – Mondays, 6 – 7pm 
Age: 8 - 11 
Tel: 881348 
Rainbows – Thursdays, 5:30 – 6:30pm 
Age: 5 – 7 
Tel: 372637 
Brownies – Tuesdays, 6 – 7:15pm 
Age: 7 – 10 
Tel: 881284 
Guides – Tuesdays, 7:30 – 9pm 
Age: 10 - !!! 
Tel: 881133 
Jenny Young 
Tel No: 881133 
Email: jennifer.y@virgin.net 
 
Saughall Artefacts 
 
One aim of the new 
Saughall History 
Society is to help 
preserve, for posterity, 
anything which helps to tell the history and 
heritage of our village over the last thousand 
years, whether it be photographs, films, 
books, news cuttings, maps and plans, 
deeds, contracts, medals and badges, signs, 
pottery and bottles, coins, any other 
memorabilia, as well as personal 
reminiscences. 
 
We recognise that this is a major undertaking 
but we are aware that, although there are 
some valued 'personal' collections, other 
material is at risk of being lost because it is 
not seen as being of value to anyone but the 
owner - especially photographs of family, 
friends and village events, even those from 
recent years. 
 
It is not intended that owners should 
relinquish their property, unless that is their 
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wish, when we will seek to locate it in a safe 
and secure place, possibly Chester Archives. 
Rather we would like to record it and make 
photographic/video/textual copies available 
on-line to researchers and villagers, 
especially schoolchildren. 
 
The first task is to try to identify who has what, 
and to try to identify priorities for preservation. 
Rather than try to limit anyone by using a 
form, what we are requesting initially is a 
short 'free format' listing of what you might 
have in your albums and cupboards, so that 
we can see what is out there. We will then 
contact you with a view to spending some 
time with you to talk through your artefacts 
and discuss how best to record and preserve 
them for future generations. 
 
In the first instance please could we ask you 
to contact Professor Dennis Holman, simply 
with your name and address and contact 
details, either by e-mail on 
d.holman@chester.ac.uk or by post to 28 The 
Ridings, Saughall CH1 6AX.  If you would like 
to chat then Dennis' phone number is 
881593. 
 
Thank you in advance for any help you can 
give. 
 
Prof Dennis Holman 
Email: d.holman@chester.ac.uk 
 
News from your local 
Rotary Club  

 
We are often 
confronted with 
Rotary Club 
Stereotypes when 
discussing Rotary. 
At Saughall Rotary 
we can proudly say, 
that we are a mixed 
group of people 
with an equal ratio 
of males and 
females across a 
broad range of 
ages. 

 
In this edition of the Newsletter we would like 
to give you an insight of our past projects and 

events.  
 
In September we organised a Clay Pigeon 
Shoot in the village.  It was a family event that 
raised £500 for the local Alzheimer Society. 
 
As a district within Rotary we all have one big 
event, the district disabled games, where we  
take over the playing fields of Bank of 
America and invite local children and young 
adults with disabilities to have a fun filled 
Sports Day. 

 
In October we held a beer festival in 
cooperation with the Rugby Club of Chester. 
This event raised £3,378.60 for local charities.  
In November we met up in the Vernon 
Institute for the District Quiz. The raffle and 
donations totalled to £816.70. 
 
The Scout Colts received a £680 donation 
towards a sponsored Football Kit and Ryan. 
We also contributed to purchase a specialist 
lawnmower for a local boy with autism. 
 
In the run up to Christmas we didn’t stop our 
engagements as there is a lot of emphasis on 
Christmas and togetherness in our 
community. A tradition in our Club is the 
Golden Link’s Christmas Lunch. Our member 
Anne opened her house; we dress in elf 
costumes and served the well deserving 
guests a full Christmas lunch. The cherry on 
the cake was a £500 donation to the 
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Salvation Army. 
 

 
We had great fun at our Christmas Party at 
the Floral Pavilion in New Brighton.  
Everybody had a go at the Abba moves and 
nobody left the Party without singing or at 
least humming the well-known songs. 

 
Many of you have seen the 
Santa sleigh around the 
village making its rounds, the 
collection buckets kept filling 
and children were able to get 
a picture with Father 
Christmas.  

Now we are in 2016 and have hit the ground 
running, as we already received a visit from a 
French Rotary Club and held a new members 
event in the hope of gaining a few more 
members for our Club. At the meeting 
afterwards we presented Sophie Bell with a 
£1000 cheque to support her trip to Swaziland 
to carry out vital development aid work at a 
local school in Milinzini. 
 

 
 
We are always looking for new members, so if 
you ae interested please do not hesitate to 
join us at one of our weekly meetings in the 
Church Hall from 7pm onwards. If you have 
any questions please contact: 
info@saughallrotaryclub.org.  
 
Saughall Rotary is about Friendship, Service 
above self and Community Spirit, right in the 
village and internationally.  
 

Saughall Youth Club 
 
Saughall Youth opens every 
Tuesday during term time, 
from 7pm to 9pm.  The Club 
provides a facility for 13 to 
16 year olds to meet with 
friends and participate in 

social activities. 
 
Unfortunately, due to very low attendance, 
only one young person most weeks, we made 
the decision to close temporarily in January. 
However, we are planning to re-open on 
Tuesday, 19 April 2016.  From now until then 
we are looking to engage with our younger 
residents to ascertain their views on what they 
would like from their Youth Club. 
 
We would, therefore, welcome any comments 
and suggestions in relation to activities, day 
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and time we are open, and any other thoughts 
you may have which you think will encourage 
our young people to attend the Club. 
 
Also anyone over the age of 18 years who 
would like to join our current volunteers would 
be very welcome. 
 
Please send any correspondence to 
Jacqueline Black 
Email jacquelineblack357@btinternet.com  
Tel No: 881434. 
 
Saughall Friday Club 
 
We held a very special Christmas Party for all 
the lovely members and dedicated volunteers, 
with a superb Christmas Dinner followed by 
entertainment from the Mollington Singers.  
The Club is very grateful to the Parish Council 
and Co-op Store for their donations towards 
the occasion.  
 

 
 
The Friday Club is always looking for 
volunteers to help in some small way and 
would be delighted to hear from anyone who 
feels they could give a little of their time to this 
very appreciative organisation.  For further 
information, please call Jeanne on 01244 
880226 in the first instance. 

The Friday Club is also very grateful to the 
Saughall Pre School for again inviting them to 
their special nativity production which was 

delightful and greatly enjoyed by all our 
members. 
 
Jeanne Storrar 
Tel No: 880226 
Email: jeannestorrar@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Saughall Women’s 
Institute 
 

 
Saughall WI celebrated their 93rd Birthday 
with their new President Una Hardwick 
lighting the candles watched by Secretary 
Barbara Williams.  
 

 
 
The Saughall WI Drama Group provided 
some really hilarious entertainment that 
included sketches from South Pacific and 
Calendar Girls, etc.  John Hallas kindly acted 
as MC and delivered a wonderful repertoire of 
jokes. We all had a very jolly time and 
thoroughly enjoyed all the humour delivered 
by some very talented people. 
 
Jeanne Storrar 
Tel No: 880226 
Email: jeannestorrar@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Saughall Women’s 
Institute - Forthcoming 
Events 
Events commence at 7:30pm 
on the first Tuesday of the month.  New 
members and visitors are always welcome.  
Make new friends, enjoy interesting talks, 
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regular coach trips and outings to the theatre 
we also have crafts, darts, walks etc.  There’s 
something for everyone. 
 

Date Event 
1 March A curling evening 

 
5 April Members' Night 
3 May Resolutions and Dolls' 

Houses 
7 June Making Chutney and 

Preserves  
5 July Saris 
2 August Annual Show 

 
6 September The Joy of Scousers and 

Scouse 
4 October Painting for Everyone     
1 November AGM and Social Evening 
6 December The WI Drama Group 

Entertains 
 
Lesley Hardy 
Email: colinhardyuk@btinternet.com 
 

Chester Half Marathon 
Sunday, 15 May 2016 
 
The route will be the same 
as last year and runners will 

once again pass through Saughall. 
 

The Chester Half Marathon is always a 
popular and successful local event, raising 
funds for local and national charities and 
boosting the local economy. Runners tell us 
how much they appreciate the support they 
receive from local communities, and we would 
like to thank our residents for their ongoing 
help. 
 
The planning and operation of this event 
complies with the Health and Safety 
Executive Event Safety Guide and the Home 
Office Guidance for the Safety of Small and 

Sporting Events. To ensure the safety of 
runners, spectators and members of the 
public, the race will, as usual, take place on 
closed roads. During the road closure 
diversions will be in place. Roads will only be 
closed for the minimum period necessary to 
ensure safety. The aim is to create as small a 
footprint as possible to minimise disruption to 
residents and businesses, and the organisers 
work with local communities to help them to 
benefit from the event.  
 

Activities at the 
Vernon Institute 
 
A variety of activities 
take place at the Vernon 
Institute.  Please see 

the notice board in the entrance hall for exact 
times and contact numbers.  Activities 
include: 
 
• Legs, Bums and 

Tums 
• Badminton 
• Table Tennis 
• Snooker/Billiards 
• Women’s Institute 
• Art Club on 

Tuesdays, limited 
numbers, 
telephone 880733 

• Craft and Chat on 
Tuesdays, 2:30 – 
4pm in the small 
hall 

• Gardening Club 
• Golden Link 
• Pre-School 
• Whist 
• Art Club 
• Dancing 

Schools 
• Slimming World 
• Farmers’ Market 

– All local 
produce, 
Saturdays 9am 
– 12noon in the 
Small Hall. 

 
Activities at All 
Saints Church  
 
• Senior Monday Meeting 
• Children’s Group 

Meetings and Activities 
• Praise and Play 
 
Activities at the 
Methodist Community 
Church Building 
 
The following activities are provided in the 
Methodist Hall.  The Bookings Secretary is 
June Downes who can let you have further 
details (Tel: 880181). 
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• The Mollington 
Singer’s Choir 

• Toddlers, a 
further Group on 
Fridays from 2pm 
- 3pm for crafts, 
stories and time 
for Mums to chat 

• Coffee Mornings, 
on 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays of 
the month from 
10:30am until 
noon. 

 
 

 
Support our Local Businesses 
 
Featuring in this Newsletter are reminders of 
the shops, pubs and businesses in our 
village. Please support them and shop and 
eat local. 
 
Feedback 
 
Please let us have your feedback on this 
Newsletter by contacting any Parish 
Councillor or the Clerk. 
 
www.bruceschoolofdance.co.uk 

 
Forty candidates took the 
Allied Dance Association’s 
Exams at the end of 
November 2016 in 
Saughall.  There was a 
100% pass rate and some 
excellent grades.  The 

presentation was held at St Columba's 
Church all, Upton before the monthly Tea 
Dance. 
 
The Schedule of classes and lessons are as 
follows and, we also provide Wedding Dance 
Lessons, Hen Parties and Workshops. 
 
Mondays from 4 January  
AM Private lessons Saughall Vernon 
Institute. 
PM Crabwall Manor. 
 
Tuesdays from 5 January 
Caldy Valley 
10am-11am complete beginners’ ballroom 
and Latin. 
11.15am-12.15pm ladies Latin fusion dance 
class - no partners. 
 
St Columba's Church Hall Upton - £6.50 pp 
for 1 - 3 hours dance. 
7 - 8pm Beginners Ballroom and Latin. 

8 - 9pm Next Steps - Intermediate Dance 
Class. 
9 - 10pm Practice Hour. 
 
Wednesdays from 6 January 
Saughall Vernon Institute 
10am-11am Ladies Latin Fusion Dance 
Class - no partners. 
11.15am -12.15pm Private Lessons 
Saughall Vernon Institute. 
 
Crabwall Manor Evening Private Lessons 
 
Thursdays from 7 January 
Caldy Valley Boughton 
2pm - 3pm Intermediates Dance Class 
Saughall Vernon Institute 
7.30pm - 8.30pm Ladies Latin Fusion 
Dance Class - no partners 
 
Fridays from 8 January 
AM Saughall Vernon Institute private 
lessons 
PM Crabwall Manor Private Dance Lessons 
 
Saturdays from 9 January 
Saughall Vernon Institute 
9am - 10am Children’s Mini Strictly Dance 
Class 
10am - 5/6pm Private Dance Lessons 
 
TEA DANCE Sundays – 4 - 6pm at St 
Columba's Church Hall Plas Newton Lane, 
Upton 
£5 per person includes 2 hours dance with 
tea/coffee/cordial and biscuits and free 
parking 
20 March, 17 April, 15 May, 19 June, 7 July, 
18 Sept, 16 Oct and 20 November 
 
For more information or to book lessons 
please call Dawn on 01244 881092 or 
07905571515. 
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USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS 
 

The Rotary Club of Saughall 
saughallrotaryclub.org 
 
contact at: info@saughallrotaryclub.org  
 
Secretary: Beryl Cotton 
Tel: 07710 132721 
email: info@berylcotton.co.uk 
 
President: Helen Thorniley-Jones 
Tel: 07749 008606 
email: randjdavey@aol.com 

All Saints Primary School 
Headteacher – Donna Prenton 
Tel: 981090 
VI Management Committee 
Chris Harman Tel: 880522 
Email: chrisjharman@aol.com 
 
Saughall Cricket Club 
Mr Brian Huxley, Tel: 880753 
 
Saughall Friday Club (Day Centre) 
Tel: Jeanne on 880226 or 07764 
608680 
 

All Saints Church 
Church Wardens 
John Hallas Tel: 881317 
Brian Eyres Tel: 880416 
 
Saughall Neighbourhood Management 
Team 
Co-ordinator 
Tony Summers 
0770 762 2062  
 
Uniform Groups and Scout Hut 
Bookings 
Phil Brooks 
Tel: 881284 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAUGHALL SNOOKER CLUB WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS 
 

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR A GREAT LEISURE ACTIVITY ON YOUR OWN DOORSTEP?  WE 
HAVE A SNOOKER ROOM AT THE VERNON INSTITUTE.  

Contact me now for more info 
Mike Maxwell 
01244 881425 
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WHO’S WHO ON THE COUNCIL 

Parish Councillors 
Alan Bailey 
182 Hermitage Road 
Saughall, Chester 
CH1 6AF 
01244 880453 
07484 103475 
AlanBailey89@btinternet.com 

Michelle Collins 
13 Darlington Crescent 
Saughall, 
Chester 
CH1 6DB 
07841 759855 
michelle@pink-spaghetti.co.uk 

Kathy Ford – Chairman 
6 Vernon Close 
Saughall 
Chester CH1 6BH 
01244 881459 
chairman@saughall.gov.uk 

Howard Jennings 
Copperfield 
Church Road 
Saughall 
Chester 
CH1 6EN 
07949377943 
Howard.Jennings@collegeoflawalum
ni.co.uk 

Janette Knox 
7 Rosewood Grove 
Saughall 
Chester CH1 6AN 
01244 881259 
janknox51@gmail.com 

Jessie O’Malley 
7 Rake Way 
Saughall 
Chester 
CH1 6AZ 
01244 881240 
omalleyjessie@gmail.com 

Anna Manning 
Copperfield 
Church Road 
Saughall 
Chester 
CH1 6EN 
07949377943 
anna@fixandrepairengineering.com 

Jeanne Storrar 
Hey House Farm 
Fiddlers Lane 
Saughall 
Chester CH1 6DH 
01244 880226 
jeannestorrar@hotmail.co.uk 

Andrew Warrington – Vice Chairman 
6 Worsley Avenue 
Saughall 
Chester CH1 6BG 
01244 880418 
andrewwarrington@hotmail.co.uk 

Dolores Whitton JP 
2 Darlington Crescent 
Saughall 
Chester CH1 6DB 
01244 881411 
dandpcwhitton@talktalk.net 

Jenny Young  
212 Hermitage Road 
Saughall 
Chester CH1 6AE 
01244 881133 
Jennifer.y@virgin.net 

Peter Young 
62 Hermitage Road 
Saughall 
Chester 
CH1 6AQ 
01244 880685 
pete4848young@yahoo.co.uk 

 Clerk to the Council 
Shirley Hudspeth 
10 Merton Close 
Little Neston 
Cheshire CH64 0TR 
0151 336 3367 
clerk@saughall.gov.uk 

 

Cheshire West and Chester 
Councillor 

Member of Parliament Local Police 

Brian Crowe 
Glebe Farm 
Coalpit Lane 
Mollington 
Chester CH1 6JL 
01244 851384 
brian.crowe@ 
cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 

Chris Matheson MP 
 
Office of Christian Matheson MP 
25 Castle Street 
Chester 
CH1 2DS 
01244 343214 
chris@chrismatheson.co.uk 
 

Blacon Police Station, Blacon Avenue, 
Chester, CH1 5BD 
01244 350222 (The number to ring 
when reporting a crime) 
Saughall’s PCSO is Wendy Leason 
Wendy.leason@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 
Voicemail 0845 458 6375 to leave a 
message 
0845 4580000 (switchboard) 

If you would like to advertise your business in our next newsletter or you represent a local 
non profit making group in the parish and would like to promote your group, please email 
the Clerk. 
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SUPPORTING OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES 
‘USE THEM OR LOSE THEM!’ 

 
CO-OPERATIVE STORE 
Church Road, Saughall. 
‘Everything you need from your local 
friendly village shop’ 
Tel No: 881408 
 
SAUGHALL SERVICE STATION 
Church Road, Saughall 
‘For all your motoring needs’ 
Tel No: 881625 
 
CHESTNUT HOUSE DAY NURSERY 
Church Road, Saughall 
‘Quality care for Children’ 
Tel No: 880371 
 
BARRA BOARDING KENNELS 
Parkgate Road, Saughall 
Tel No. 880837 
 
LITTLE CREEK DOG KENNELS 
Kingswood Lane, Saughall 
Tel No. 880267 
 
FAR EAST 
CHINESE TAKE-AWAY 
Fiddlers Lane, Saughall 
Tel No: 881621 
 
BELL STONE MASONRY 
8 Eastfields, Saughall 
Tel No: 657925 
www.bsmasonry.co.uk 
Email: 
leebellstonemasonry@hotmail.co.uk 
 
SAUGHALL POST OFFICE 
Within the Co-operative Stores, 
Tel No: 880403 
 
P DAVIES 
Qualified Tradesman 
Painting & Decorating 
Property Maintenance 
(Private & Domestic) 
Tel No: 880564 
Mobile No: 07708330058 
 
SAUGHALL VILLAGE SURGERY 
Church Road, Saughall 
Tel No: 881590 

OAKTREE NURSERIES 
Fiddlers Lane, Saughall 
‘Come along and see us – you won’t be 
disappointed’ 
Tel No: 880895 
 
CREATIVE PHOTOGRAPHY 
‘Wedding and Social’ 
Maurice Alley, Church Road, Saughall 
Tel No: 880606 
 
W. GATER, PLUMBER 
‘Plumbing and Heating Engineers 
Tel No: 880654 
 
DR. WILLIAM RICHARDSON 
Homeopathy 
Church Road, Saughall 
Tel No: 880574 
 
CHESTER SECURITY SYSTEMS 
32, Church Road, Saughall 
‘Our business is your peace of mind’ 
Tel No: 881399 
Email info@chestersecurity.co.uk 
 
SUPERIOR DRY CLEANERS 
In your area every week providing the 
following: 
Dry Cleaning Service 
Ironing Service 
Alterations and new zips 
Carpet, rug and upholstery cleaning 
Tel. Rob Parry on Mobile No: 07788 
157431 
 
NEIL RICHARDS – ELECTRICAL 
CONTRACTOR 
All types of electrical work undertaken 
Tel No: 881732 
Email: nsrichards@yahoo.co.uk 
Mobile No: 07981 051992 
 
SAUGHALL ROOF CARE 
9 Saughall Hey 
All roof work carried out 
Tel No: 657928 
Mobile No: 07743 104695 
 
 
 

CHESTER PAINT STRIPPERS 
Reclaimed doors & fire places for sale 
Sea Hill Farm, Saughall 
Tel No: 881771 
 
READES RESIDENTIAL 
‘Lettings and Property Management 
www.readesresidential.com 
Tel No: 08450 097 097 
 
WHEATSHEAF INN 
Parkgate Road, Saughall 
Tel No: 851804 
 
EGERTON ARMS INN 
Hermitage Road, Saughall 
Tel No: 881369 
 
GREYHOUND INN 
Seahill Road, Saughall 
Tel No: 881122 
 
JS MORTGAGES 
11 Hermitage Road, Saughall 
Tel No: 881848 
Email: jaqirsingh@btinternet.com 
 
SAUGHALL PHARMACY 
30 Church Road, Saughall 
‘Your very own friendly dispensing 
chemist’ 
Tel No: 881765 
 
GOBLIN GARDENING 
43 Rakeway, Saughall 
Tel No: 657967 
Email: goblingarden@btinternet.com 
 
PH LEWIS – JOINER 
All types of work undertaken – Windows, 
doors, floors, etc 
Tel No: 0789 424 0289 
 
CELIA’S FLOWERS (LOCAL FLORIST) 
Weddings, Funerals, Gift Bouquets etc. 
City & Guilds Floristry 
Tel No: 01244 377160 
Email: cgifford14@tiscali.co.uk 
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DJ GARDENING SERVICES 
Grass Cutting/Hedge Cutting 
Tree Surgery/Pruning 
Gravel Work/Paving/Turfing 
Driveway/Cleaning 
OAP Discount Rates 
Domestic/Commercial 
Fully Insured 
Free Estimates 
Tel. No 01244 880802 
Mobile No: 07800944754 
Email: daveyedwards71@hotmail.co.uk 
 
BESPOKE BRIDES 
Designer wedding gowns and bridesmaid 
dresses to suit all budgets 
Mollgrange Buildings 
Mollington Grange 
Mollington 
CH1 6NP 
Tel No: 888311 
Web: www.Bespokebrides.co.uk 
 
YVONNE MCSHERRY 
REIKE MASTER TEACHER 
Email: VonnieMcS@aol.com 
Tel No: 01244 881691 
Mobile No: 07986 21 2128 
Web: www.reikipower.co.uk 
 
CARAVAN CLUB CERTIFICATED 
LOCATION 
5 Vans, Electric Points Available 
Open All Year Round 
Mill Cottage North, Parkgate Road 
Tel No: 01244 881284 
Mobile No: 07715553743 
 
FRENCH CLASSES  
at Mollington Village Hall  
Starting late September  
Different levels from 1 to 6  
Please contact : 
Corinne Tel No: 01244 678467  
www.tourschester.co.uk 
 
HOMBIRD ELIGENCE 
Creating bespoke restorations for vintage 
furniture and home décor items. 
Steph Bird 
11 Saughall Hey 
Tel No: 07841511183 
Email: homebirdelegance@yahoo.com 
 
 

"JO'S FROM SCRUFFY TO FLUFFY" 
MOBILE DOG GROOMING SERVICE 
I have a City and Guilds Level 3 
qualification and can groom your dogs in 
the comfort of their own home 
Tel: 07542 125727 
 

 
Explore Learning is a network of Ofsted 
registered tuition centres for 5-14 year 
olds, where inspiring tutors work with 
children on Maths and English courses 
that are created to meet and adjust to 
the individual needs of every child.   
 
To book your free trial session, or for 
more information, please call us on Tel 
No: 01244 343433 or visit our website at 
www.explorelearning.co.uk/chester. 
 
CLEAN AND DRY CLEANING 
SERVICES 
Carpets, rugs, scotch guarding and 
upholstery spring clean deeps, one off 
cleans, supplies cheap bulk cleaning 
products 
Call: Wyn on Mobile No: 07590 698085 
 
THE SMALL TREE COMPANY 
Aboriculture Services for all your tree 
and hedge needs.  Contact us for a free, 
no obligation quote. 
Tel No: 01244 289990 
Mobile No: 07912 299795 
Email: hello@thesmalltreecompany.com 
Web: www.thesmalltreecompany.com 
 
JWCOMPUTING 
Rakeway, Saughall 
“A friendly, professional and affordable 
computer service engineer.” 
Web: www.jwcomputing.co.uk 
Email: jwhitt@jwcomputing.co.uk 
Mobile No: 07545 576602 
 
RON STUART AERIALS 
‘All types supplied and installed’ 
Tel No: 880352 
 
B. J. CLEGG & SON 
‘Plumbing, heating and gas fittings’ 
Tel No: 880120 
 

SAUGHALL FARMERS’ MARKET  
At the heart of Saughall Farmers’ Market, 
held every Saturday morning in the 
Vernon Institute, is an ethical shopping 
co-operative, run by the community for 
the community:  get your cheese, 
porridge oats, freshly milled flour, milk, 
butter, cooking oil and cleaning products 
all at a reasonable cost.  Other regular 
stalls are there to provide a variety of 
local produce, and to help pay for the hire 
of the small hall. 
Email Lesley: 
colinhardyuk@btinternet.com 
 
A & G PLASTERING 
Quality work guaranteed.  For a free no 
obligation quote phone Gordon on: 
Tel No: 880765 
Mobile No: 07917 734376 
 
SJR HEALTH AND FITNESS 
Based in Saughall 
Ladies Bootcamps 
Personal Training on a one to one basis 
 Sue Richards  
Mobile No: 07789072109 
email: sjrfitness@yahoo.co.uk 
 
ANGEL’S CAKES 
Cakes made for all occasions 
Tel No: 01244 881243 
Email:angela974@btinternet.com 
Web: www.angelscakes.webs.com 
 
RACHEL’S DOG GROOMING STUDIO 
Oakwood Farm, Parkgate Road, 
Saughall. 
Clipping, Scissoring, hand stripping, both 
tidy and full groom. 
10% off for new customers. 
Mobile No: 07704389244 
 
BRUCE’S SCHOOL OF DANCE – 
DAWN DANIELS 
www.bruceschoolofdance.co.uk 
Ballroom & Latin American Dance 
Wedding Dance 
Tel No: 881092 
Mob 07905571515 
email 
bruceschoolofdance@hotmail.co.uk 
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WENDY REES REFLEXOLOGY 
A  Deeply Relaxing Experience 
Rosewood Grove, Saughall 
Mobile No: 07732 830264 
Tel No: 01244 880689 
www.foot2soul.co.uk 
Please feel free to contact me if you would 
like more information about how 
Reflexology or Vertical Reflexology may 
benefit you. 
 
NOEL BAKER BRITISH MEATS 
Carl Anderson 
2 Carlton Precinct  
Western Avenue  
Blacon  
Chester 
CH1 5PN 
Tel No: 372572 
Email: nbakerbritishmeats@yahoo.co.uk 
 

 
CATsite WEB DESIGN – BRINGING 
YOU TO LIFE ONLINE  
CATsite web design specialises in 
affordable, bespoke web solutions for 
smaller organisations. 
 
We are a Chester based service 
dedicated to creating tailored web sites 
for small businesses, clubs, societies, 
bands and charities in the local area and 
further afield.   
Mobile: 07587 007247 
Web: 
������������	�
�����
��
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LIMELOCKS 
Locksmiths & Security Systems 
Paul Bowdler 
Tel No: 888647 
Mobile No: 07588 999247 
Web: www.limelocks.co.uk 
Email: info@limelocks.co.uk 
 
 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE SERVICE 
Based in Prestatyn we cover the North 
Wales and Chester areas.  Our Services 
include: Deck building, 
patio/driveway/decking pressure 
washing, UPVC gutters and drain pipes, 
fence erecting, external house painting, 
shed erecting service, gas boiler 
replacements, garden hard landscaping, 
patios and any other house 
maintenance service. 
No job too small. 
 
Note: Boiler installations are carried out 
by a fully qualified and registered gas 
safe plumber. 
 
1 Fairview Avenue, Prestatyn. 
LL19 8SE 
Tel No: 01745 888862 
Mobile No: 07834 772144 
Email: pcproperty@outlook.com 
 
SAM the SWEEP 
All Chimneys expertly swept 
Clean and Tidy Service 
Bird’s nests removed 
Cowls and Pots fitted 
Certificates issued 
Fully Insured 
Tel No: 01244 881601 
Mobile 07514-822960 
www.samthesweep.com 
 
ANNA-BELLA NEEDLECRAFT 
Bespoke children's clothes, fancy 
dress, dance costumes, bunting, 
cushions and alterations. Please 
contact Gill for further information. 
38 Rakeway, Saughall 
Mobile: 07952309759  
Email tillinggill@aol.com. Also on 
Facebook 
 
PINK SPAGHETTI PA SERVICES, 
CHESTER  AND NORTH WALES 
Providing the 25th Hour in the Day for 
small businesses and busy people, 
social media, admin, research, 
decluttering, eBay trader and lots 
more. 
Telephone Michelle Collins on 0333 
355 0265 
Email michelle@pink-spaghetti.co.uk 
www.pink-spaghetti.co.uk 

UTILITY WAREHOUSE DISCOUNT 
CLUB 
Do you want to save money? 
Join the Club! 
Save money or get back 'Double the 
Difference' Save on phones, broadband 
& energy! 
 
Which? Recommended Provider for 
Broadband & Home Phone Services  
UK's cheapest online shopping  
Up to £200 to help you switch  
Cashback on shopping & petrol  
Award-winning customer service  
One simple bill for all your utilities 
To start saving, contact Rachel Lowe 
Tel No: 01244 881181 
Email: 
rachellowe@utilitywarehouse.co.uk 
Web: www.utilitywarehouse.co.uk 
 
BIG 5 CATERING - BBQ & HOG 
ROAST SOUTH AFRICAN STYLE 
We provide catering services for any type 
of function. 
Website: www.big5catering.co.uk 
Email: goodfood@big5catering.co.uk 
Mobile No: 07834488124 
 

 
Watergate House, 85 Watergate Street, 
Chester, CH1 2LF 
Email:  
andrewparkins@eastgate- rentals.co.uk 
Web: www.eastgate-rentals.co.uk 
 
CM SMITH PLASTERING 
30 years of experience 
Plastering, Screeding, Covering, Tiling 
and Painting both internal and external. 
Small building work and property 
maintenance. 
Email: tracey655@googlemail.com 
 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE, 
LANDSCAPING, TREE SURGERY 
AND FENCE WORK 
NPTC Qualified.  Fully insured.  
Discounts for OAPs.  No obligation 
quotes, friendly services.  Call Charlie  
Tel: 07850 563186  
Email: Info@nationaltrees.co.uk 
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RG JONES SOLICITORS 
YOUR LOCAL NO WIN NO FEE 
SOLICITOR 
Ros Jones, Solicitor & Company Director, 
with over 10 years’ experience, specialises 
in helping victims of Road Traffic 
Accidents secure compensation for theur 
injuries. 
 
Based in Saughall we offer a friendly 
professional service.  Home Visits 
available on request. 
 
Tel No: 01244 880643 / 07759310505 
Email: ros@rgjonessolicitors.co.uk 
Website: www.rgjonessolicitors.co.uk 
 

HANDY HARRIS  
HOME & GARDEN MAINTENANCE 
Any job around your home or garden we  
can do for you, from fixing shelves, 
doors, locks, painting & decorating, 
picture or curtain hanging, blinds.  
 
Garden tasks from mowing, hedge 
cutting, weeding, fence or wall repairs, 
gates, shed repairs and new assembly 
or general clearance & tidying, in fact 
just about anything else you can think 
of. 

No job too small, just call 
 
Tel:  07807 180294 or 01244 535802 
 
 

JAN GRAHAM PIANO TUITION 
I'm an experienced piano teacher with an 
excellent ABRSM exam success record. I 
teach in my own home (adults and 
children) and also at Saughall All Saints 
Primary School (Year 3 and above). I 
specialise in beginners.  
 
Contact: Jan Graham, 52 Church Road, 
Saughall. Telephone: 01244 880989.  
 
 

There is still empty space available!  If you would like your local business advertised in the next newsletter, please email the Clerk 
your wording. clerk@saughall.gov.uk 
�
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